
Greetings from Limon!  God has been so Good over the last couple of months. The 

students have completed a half of year in classrooms, our harvest has been in abundance, 
and our church is growing as we Baptized two new members. Something very unique that 
has been happening here over the past year and a half.   

Many of you know that Crosby and I have been doing ecumenical work in Limon and 
the Limon Province for several years, but our church felt called to invite other churches to 
prayer and fasting once a month.  This is unusual here as many churches do not want to mix 

together here as they each have their own doctrines, agendas and programs. In obedience 
we sent out invitations inviting other churches to attend every third Saturday for a time of 
prayer and fasting. We have partners who are praying with us in Costa Rica and throughout 
Central America and in the United States.  

God has been moving so powerfully in each of our meetings; through worship, prayer, 
and the word. Every meeting has been different as we follow the leading of the Spirit.  
Attendance has been growing each month as we pray for our city, nation, Central America, 

and the world.  In 1994 at an Aglow Retreat a prophetic word was spoken that I have been 

holding in my heart, “I am going to establish a beachhead in the Caribbean and it is going to 

spread out across Costa Rica and throughout Central America.” I am believing that God is raising 

up his army as we come together and through his Spirit fulfills the calling and purpose of each 

church.  

 In the past years other prophetic words about Limon and Costa Rica have been 

shared speaking of this promise and outpouring of God. We realize that each church has its 
purpose and part in this movement and are so humbled that God has called our little church 
Harvest Tabernacle, as a church of prayer, to bring the body of Christ together in unity. Many 
pastors have been amazed when they come and join us saying, “We have never seen churches 
coming together like this before and how God has used our little church to do so.”  Psalms 
133:1 reminds us “How good it is, how pleasant, when the people dwell as one.” 

     

In closing I would like to share Isaiah 60;1-3, “Arise Shine, for your light has come, and 
the Glory of the Lord rises upon you. See, the darkness covers the earth and thick 
darkness is over the peoples, but the Lord rises upon you and his glory appears over 
you. Nations will come to your light and kings to the brightness of your dawn.” Join us 
in prayer and fasting every third Saturday of each month as Jesus is arising in a New Day of 
ministry and light. 

In Christ, 

Crosby and Sally Johnson 


